
 

 

We pray for all those in our country and throughout the world suffering from the Corona Virus. May its victims 
and their families be strengthened by the support of our community of faith and restored soon to full health. 

We also pray for our leaders and medical personnel who deal with the virus.     May we keep calm and may we 
join together in solidarity with care and compassion to tackle this emergency. This we ask in confidence 

through Christ Our Lord. Amen 

Contacts     
Village Office/Sacristy  01 459 3520       Office@clondalkinparish.com ,   www.clondalkinparish.com  

  Fr. Damian Farnon, Moderator  01 459 2665  Fr Padraig O’Sullivan, Co-P.P. 01 464 0441 

Knockmitten  Fr. Des Byrne CC  01 459 2323  

Clonburris    Fr. Shán O Cuív CC 01 459 3520    

Parish Pastoral Workers    Christina Malone   085 7162152   christina.malone@dublindiocese.ie 
     Frank Brown  086 101 8173   frank.brown@dublindiocese.ie  
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As we come to the end of the primary school year the Parish thanks       

all those involved in our many primary schools in the Parish.             
It has been a difficult time for us all and we wish everyone a safe  

and peaceful Summer 
  

The prayer below was used at various graduation services during the week.           
We thank our neighbours in Kildare and Leighlin Diocese.  

  
Fr. Damian 

  

Masses 
 

Clondalkin Village 
Sundays:   (Vigil)  Sat 
6.30pm,  Sunday  10.30am, 
12 noon 

All Behind Closed Doors 
 

Weekdays  (Mon – Sat)
10am ONLY 

Behind Closed Doors 
 

Clonburris  
  Church Closed 
 

Knockmitten 
 Church Closed 
 

Parish Office Hours 

Clondalkin: Mon-Fri 9:30 - 
12:30  

Closed to the public but 
please contact through 

Phone & Email 
Clonburris & Knockmitten:  
Contact through Village 

 

Submissions for  
Newsletter: 

Parishnewsletter1@gmail.com 



 

 

The Parish Office & Church is closed to the public at         
present.  However, parishioners who wish to have Mass 
offered for deceased family members, friends or other                 
intentions, can contact the office by phone or email be-

tween 9.30am and 12.30pm,  Monday to Fri-
day  

(closed on Bank Holidays) 
 

Parish Office Contact Details: 
Telephone No:  (01)  459 3520 

Email:  Office@Clondalkinparish.com 
Web:  www.clondalkinparish.com 

 

Don’t forget you can tune into the parish radio and watch 
the parish webcam (through the parish website) to            

participate from home in daily and Sunday Masses rosary, 
reflections, etc.  You can also keep in touch with parish    

activities on Facebook  
@TheCCPCDublin, @Clondalkinvillageparish 

 

The Parish Team is meeting weekly to review the current 
situation and will issue updates as appropriate. 

Stacey Byrne (1st An), Frank Keane Junior (An)  
and Peter Keane & Maureen Keane  (B ’day Rem)  

10.30am  Bessie Quinn & Harry Tolan (An)  
  Walter & Elizabeth Fortune (An)  
12noon Sadie O’Sullivan (2nd An)  
Tom, Maura, Tony & Kay Spollen (B ’day Rem & An)  
Monday 29th June  
10.00am  Sr. Anne Sharratt (RIP)  
Tuesday 30th June  
10.00am  Jamie Murray (1st An)  
Friday 3rd July  -  First Friday of the Month  
Saturday 4th July  
10.00am  Joseph King (B ’day Rem) and  
  Bernadette King (An)  
Sunday 5th July  
6.30pm Vigil  Kathleen Henry (2nd An)  
   Paul Bradshaw (An)  
10.30am   Fred & Suzanne White (An)  
   Terence Doyle (An)  
12noon  Reena Lawlor (3rd An)  
  Monsignor Dermot Clarke (3rd An)  
  Gerry & Mai Clarke (An)  

Recently Deceased 
 

Margaret O’Connor 
 

May she rest in peace 

Feast Days This Week 

 

Mon 29th Jun   Saints Peter and Paul, Apostles 
Wed 1st July   St. Oliver Plunkett 

Friday 3rd July   St. Thomas, Apostle 

Make Trocáire Your Box Count - As you know,      

donations made through the annual Trócaire Lenten 
Campaign, especially the Trócaire box, fund lifesaving 
programmes around the world. Due to the necessary 
restrictions related to COVID-19, thousands of Trócaire 
boxes are sitting in homes across Ireland. The contents 
of each and every Trócaire box, no matter how small, 
come together to make a  significant difference. This vi-
rus knows no borders, but neither does our compassion. 
 

This year, people can return their Lenten donation in several 
ways: 
 
• Online at www.trocaire.org   
• By post to: Trócaire, Maynooth, Co. Kildare 
• By phone 1850 408 408 
• By checking with their local parish about how to safely 

return their box 
 

Thank you for your ongoing support in these difficult times, 
 
Caoimhe De Barra, Trócarie 

A Word From Fr. Damian 
 

You will have read or heard that in the Dublin Archdiocese Churches that have submitted their protocol check 
list for approval may reopen on Monday 29th June.   If we can reopen for Mass it will be different to the        

situation pertaining prior to the 12th March.  For example, you may not be able to sit in your usual or favourite 
seat.  Each place of worship will have a limit on the number of people who are permitted to be in the Church 
for Mass and there will be a separate entrance and exit.  The wearing of masks is recommended as is the use 

of sanitising gel on entering the Church.  Please do cooperate with the stewards. 
The Church was cleaned on Thursday and Friday and new markings were put in place.  I thank Nora, Mary,   
Tony, Gerry, John and Fr. Padraig who  carried out the onerous task.  A particular “Merci” to our secretary   

Julie and her assistant Caoimhe for their trojan work during the past week. 
  

             Fr. Damian 

http://www.trocaire.org


 

 

 

A thought for this Sunday for our Polish Parishioners. 
Thanks Chris    

 
Może czasami trudno w to uwierzyć, ale otaczają nas 

prorocy Pana Boga. Nie prorocy, którzy przekazują 
nam tylko apokaliptyczne przesłania, ale prorocy, 

którzy czytają rzeczywistość naszego życia i starają się 
nas uczyć, jak przyjmować Bożą miłość i łaskę. W 

dzisiejszych czytaniach Bóg pyta nas, jak poważnie 
traktujemy naszą relację z Nim. Czy wierzymy na tyle, 
aby umrzeć dla naszego grzechu i żyć tylko dla Pana 

Boga? Czy ufamy, że nasza relacja z Nim poprawi nasze 
relacje z bliskimi nam osobami? Czy czujemy Jego 

miłość na tyle, aby zobaczyć i usłyszeć wszystkich pro-
roków wokół nas i otrzymać nagrodę proroka? 

 
It may be hard to believe sometimes, but we are       

surrounded by God's prophets. Not prophets who give 
us only apocalyptic messages, but prophets who read 

the reality of our lives and try to teach us how to       
receive God's love and grace. In today's readings, God 

asks us how seriously we treat our relationship with 
Him. Do we believe enough to die to our sin and live 
only for God? Do we trust that our relationship with 

Him will improve our relationships with people close to 
us? Do we feel His love enough to see and hear all the 
prophets around us and receive the prophet's reward?        

DID YOU KNOW ……….? 
 

30th June is International Asteroid Day 
 

In December 2016 the United Nations General Assembly 
adopted resolution A/RES/71/90, declaring 30 June            

International Asteroid Day  in order to "observe each year at 
the International level the anniversary of the Tunguska impact 

over Siberia, Russian Federation, on 30 June 1908, and to 
raise public awareness about the asteroid impact hazard." 

International Asteroid Day aims to raise public awareness 
about the asteroid impact hazard and to inform the public 
about the crisis communication actions to be taken at the 
global level in case of a credible near-Earth object threat. 

Some information about a virtual jobs fair running on the 
15th of July.  Sign up if interested 
www.virtualrecruitment.ie/\  
Different industries, such as banking and financial services, 
the pharmaceutical and health sectors, engineering,            
construction and many more, including the Irish Defence 
Forces that will be hiring at this event. They work on a     
mobile-friendly platform and it requires no downloads or 
heavy software installations. All candidates need is an      
internet connection and a browser.  
If you or anyone you know is interested in applying to the 
Defence Forces they are taking online applications now at  
https://www.military.ie/en/careers/current-competitions/  

Saint Oliver Plunkett (1629 - 1681) was born 
in Oldcastle, Co. Meath.  By the time he was 
ordained a priest in 1654, the Cromwellian 

conquest of Ireland was well under way.  He 
was appointed Archbishop of  Armagh in 

1669.  He was falsely charged with             
involvement in the “Popish Plot” and 

brought to London to face trial.  He was   
sentenced to death by being hanged, drawn 

and quartered.  Oliver Plunkett was the last person to be 
martyred for the Catholic faith in England in 1681.  His body 
is enshrined in Downside Abbey in Somerset while his head 
is in St. Peter’s Church, Drogheda.  He was beatified in 1920 

and canonized in 1975, the first new Irish saint in almost  
700 years.  

 
(Taken from Catholic Ireland - Archive of the Saints) 

The Church of the Presentation in      
Knockmitten will reopen for Weekday 

Masses as follows: 
 

Monday 29th June and Friday 3rd July at 
10.00am and 

Wednesday 1st July at 7.00pm. 
 

Sunday Masses resume on July 26th. 
 

Fr. Des Byrne 

http://undocs.org/en/A/RES/71/90
https://www.virtualrecruitment.ie/
https://www.military.ie/en/careers/current-competitions/


 

 


